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Dear Sir 
 
The future of the Local Better Regulation Office and extending the benefits of the Primary 
Authority Scheme - Consultation Response 
 
The Safer Stockton Partnership is a multi-agency partnership that aims to improve the safety of the 
community in the borough of Stockton-on-Tees by: 
 

• Reducing crime in the borough;  

• Reducing disorder and anti-social behaviour in the borough;  

• Reducing fear of crime in the borough;  

• Reducing fear of disorder and anti-social behaviour in the borough. 
 
We wish to respond to the above consultation in relation to question 11 only.  Please find our 
response below: 
 
Question 11:  Do you agree that the following Acts should be included within the scope of 
the Primary Authority Scheme so those covered by the regulatory regimes may benefit from 
the Primary Authority Scheme? 
 
 
Point 5:  Licensing Act 2003: only those parts related to age restricted products. Do you 
agree or disagree that these should be included? 
 
We disagree with anything which relates to the Licensing Act 2003 being included within the 
Primary Authority Scheme.   
 
The Licensing Act 2003 took the responsibility of making licensing decisions away from the Courts, 
other than in appeals, to ensure that licensing decisions took into consideration local concerns and 
ideas; working via the Primary Authority Scheme would reverse this, and contradicts the 
Government’s Localism agenda.   
 
Some areas of the country have more of an issue than others with under age sales of restricted 
products and the local authorities must retain the power to deal with their issues locally.   
 
There are proposed changes being made to the Licensing Act 2003 which give an even greater 
voice to local residents in the way in which a variety of problems should be dealt with by the 
authorities, and working via the Primary Authority Scheme would reverse this localism agenda. 
 
Additionally, we are concerned that as the Primary Authority Scheme is aimed at businesses with 
more than one outlet there will be an unfair and unacceptable disparity between the manner in 
which a large multi-outlet business and a single small business will be dealt with.   
 
Point 6: Alternatively, do you think that licensing authorities should ‘have regard to’ (rather 
than ‘comply with’) Primary Authority advice on those parts of the Licensing Act 2003 
related to age restricted products?  
 
N/A, as we do not agree with the P.A.S. being rolled out to include age restricted products. 
 
If you have any queries concerning our response, please feel free to contact me. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Mike Batty 

Head of Community Protection 


